Trenton, Florida

January 4, 1983


The Gilchrist County School met in regular session on the above date with all members present to wit:

Elvin Mathews, Chairman

Raymond Hutchinson

Carol Hyde

Woodrow Smith

James Vickers

After being called to order by the chairman, the following business was transacted:

MINUTES

Minutes of the December 7, 15 and 20 were approved as read.

BUS CONCERN


Mr. and Mrs. Harold Higginbotham appeared before the Board to discuss a school bus transportation concern.  After considerable discussion the Board authorized the pick-up of the Higginbotham children be continued until the State School Transportation Survey is complete or until the Board completes a review of the present route.


The Superintendent informed the Board that the State Department of Education will conduct a county wide school transportation survey for Gilchrist County the week of January 10, 1983.

GARBAGE COLLECTION


The Superintendent explained the new system of garbage service to be initiated by the city.  The Superintendent will check costs and alternatives and report his findings to the Board.  The Board authorized the Superintendent to do whatever is necessary on a temporary basis to assure the removal of garbage from the Trenton School Site.

PEST CONTROL


The Superintendent informed the Board of an anticipated increase in cost for pest control.

CAROL HILL REQUEST


The Superintendent read a request from Carol Hill that she be paid by the School Board for serving as chairperson of the home economics section of the up-coming Tri-County Fair.  The Board agreed that the Tri-County Fair Association should be responsible for this expense since she would be working for them.

BUS BID


The Superintendent informed the Board that the high bidder for the school bus #21 had withdrawn his bid.  The Board authorized the Superintendent to re-advertise when we have other items for sale.

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE


Upon a motion by Carol Hyde, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and approved the request of Mrs. Brenda Neale for her children, Tina and Joey, to attend school in Alachua County.

RESIGNATIONS


Upon the recommendation of the Superintendent, a motion was made by Woodrow Smith and seconded by James Vickers to accept the resignation of William Mikell as driver for the Lake City Community College bus.  Motion was unanimously carried.

EMPLOYMENT


Upon a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Carol Hyde, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and employed Alan Mikell as driver for the Lake City Community College bus beginning January 5, 1983 for the remainder of the 1982-83 school year.

SUBSTITUTES


Upon a motion by James Vickers, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the Board accepted the recommendation of the Superintendent and approved the following as substitutes:

Bonnie Childs – Substitute teacher

Evelyn Farr – Substitute lunchroom worker

Carol Jean Jones – Substitute bus driver

BIDS – VOCATIONAL EQUIPMENT


Upon a motion by Woodrow Smith, seconded by Carol Hyde, the Board accepted the low bid from Farm Service Store for Vocational equipment.  The only other bid received was from Lee Roberts Motors.

BIDS – FRAME DWELLING

The Board received only one bid for the frame dwelling located on the Bell School Property.  Upon a motion by James Vickers, seconded by Raymond Hutchinson, the Board rejected the bid as being too low.  Upon the same motion the Board authorized the Superintendent to advertise again for bids.

BIDS – COMPUTER


Upon a motion by Raymond Hutchinson, seconded by Woodrow Smith, the Board accepted the high bid of Pearl Equipment Company for the computer and printer.  The acceptance is contingent upon approval of the Northeast Florida Educational Consortium.

GIFTED CHILD PROGRAM


The Superintendent briefed the Board on the progress being made toward the gifted child program.

MEETING CHANGE

The Board set February 3, 1983 at 9:00 A.M. for the regular February meeting.

SPECIAL MEETINGS


The Board set special meetings for Thursday, January 6, and Thursday, January 20, 1983.  Both meetings will begin at 7:00 P.M.

VOUCHERS

Vouchers for payment of bills were circulated for Board approval as follows:

General Fund


Vouchers 577-668

$ 239,961.83

Food Service


Vouchers 95-113

     23,780.18

CO & DS


Vouchers 39-40

          588.65

Contracted Programs


PL 94-142

Vouchers 28-33

       1,856.40


1I I 11


Vouchers 1 - 4

     
          389.84


31 S 11

Vouchers 1 - 3

          
          806.81


3-1A31

Voucher 5


          420.00


31 I 11


Voucher 1


          176.95


ABE 3-21

Vouchers 12 - 13

          698.72


ESEA I

Vouchers 9 - 10

       5,527.78

POLICIES

The Board reviewed and discussed policies.

There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, it adjourned.








_____________________________








ELVIN MATHEWS, CHAIRMAN








_____________________________








JAMES VICKERS








_____________________________








RAYMOND D. HUTCHINSON








_____________________________








WOODROW H. SMITH








_____________________________








CAROL HYDE

ATTEST:

_____________________________________

RAY E. THOMAS, SUPERINTENDENT OF 

SCHOOLS AND SECRETARY TO BOARD

